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| am concerned that there is a claim that local people were advised of the online exhibition of the plans from
23 Dec to end Jan 2021, but that is not true. " | was at home for all bar ten days of that period - much of which
wes Chstmas and New Yeor, I -
home, | had certainly looked at all my mail and Emails by the end of the month and there was nought about
this planning application. Seeing the poster on a Baynes Street lam post today was the first | knew of the
proposals and not one neighbour has mentioned this in the past five and more months!

The writer of the documents annoying sometimes refers to Camden when they mean Camden Town. It's just
plain sloppy. They would never write Kentish when Kentish Town was the subject.

Given that part of Reachview Close is right across the canal from the current buildings and, therefore, of the
canal-facing side of the new building, it's a surprise that not once is it mentioned - a building that
accommodated about 100 people all told.

My principal concern is yet another building will contribute more to making the canal more an area of shadow,
the flora and fauna receiving less sun.

A secondary concern is that the outside tables (it is difficult to determine quite where they will be from the
drawing and plans) will not be a party area for office staff and visitors in the evenings and at weekends. We
have enough noise and loutish anti-social behaviour from those who congregate, or play amplified music, on
the towpath and, occasionally, on craft on the canal itself (though they are seldom stationary). Office workers
will likely suffer from some of this anti-social behaviour, from those on the towpath who sit on the low wall
opposite, across the canal, but we must try to reduce the noise level so that people might enjoy a mostly quiet
life in their homes.
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